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September Program 

 

  Movie night at the Museum 

is Sept. 8.   

ñTerror at London Bridgeò is 

a 1985 movie filmed in Lake 

Havasu City. The film stars 

David Hasselhoff and uses 

local people as extras. It fea-

tures the English Village as a 

vibrant and bustling center 

of the action.   

  The movie starts at 7 p.m., 

and admission is free.   

  A wine and cheese recep-

tion for Lake Havasu City 

Historical Society Members only will be held prior to 

the movie from 5:30 ï6:30 p.m.   

November Program 
 

  The speaker for the Nov. 10 program is Jody Drake 

from Arizona Humanities. She is a playwright and 

actor and will be giving a first-person portrayal of 

Sharlot Mabaridth Hall (1870-1943). Hall was one of 

the Westôs most remarkable women , she was a poet, 

activist, politician and Arizonaôs first territorial histo-

rian.   

  A wine and cheese reception for members only is 

from 5:30-6:30 p.m., in the Santiago room 107 and 

the program will follow at 7 p.m., in Santiago room 

109.  The program is free and open to the public. 

 Exhibits Get Tech Treatment 
 

   The technological transformation at the Muse-

um passed another milestone this summer with 

the installation of touch-screen tablets mounted 

in existing exhibits.  

  The purchase of the tablets was made possible 

through a 

donation 

from the 

Balloon 

Festival 

and Fair 

foundation-

London 

Bridge Ro-

tary from 

proceeds of 

the January 2014 event. 

  The installation of the tablets that play videos 

relating to the exhibits provides a uniform ap-

pearance and a more user-friendly display. 

  Tablets were installed in the Steamboat, McCul-

loch, Local Stories, London Bridge and Wildlife 

exhibits.  In addition, a tablet and new video is 

on display in the Colorado River exhibit. 

  A  video of the Holley Salesmen, who  were the 

workforce responsible for greeting fly-ins and 

showing them available lots for sale, is expected 

to be ready for display this fall. 

  Museum volunteers Dick Anderson and Scott 

Monnier worked on the installation. Anderson 

designed and constructed all the frames for the 

tablets and Monnier ensured all the electric and 

digital work was completed. 

Please note:  Our programs are presented through funding from the Allied Arts Council of Lake 

Havasu City Inc., Party Express and Frontier Communications Corp, and is co-sponsored by ASU 

Colleges at Lake Havasu City. 

Christmas Tree Festival and 

Party Among the Trees 
 

  Even though the temperatures are still  hot we 

are thinking about the 14th Annual Christmas 

Tree Festival Nov. 24 to Dec. 31. It will be here 

before we know it!  If you have a Christmas tree 

you would like to display, please call the muse-

um 854-4938. 

  Mark your calendar for the Christmas Party 

Among the Trees Dec. 9,  from 4-6 p.m. 

October Program 
   

  Because of circumstances beyond our control, the 

program originally planned for Oct. 14 has been can-

celled. As soon as the Museum is able to schedule a 

new program for that evening, it will be announced in 

various media outlets and via email to members. Rest 

assured, the program will be entertaining and educa-

tional. 

  A wine and cheese reception for members only is 

from 5:30-6:30 p.m., in the Santiago room 107 at 

ASU Colleges at Lake Havasu City. The program 

follows at 7 p.m. and is free and open to the public in 

Santiago room 109. 
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Wow, summer is almost over (I hope)!  Did you all have a chance to get out of the heat for at least a few days?  My wife 

and I have been gone for 8 weeks, traveling thru California, Oregon, Washington, British Columbia, Alberta, Montana, 

Wyoming, Colorado, and New Mexico. We had a dusting of snow on the tops of the peaks in Alberta and Colorado.  That 

was enough winter for me!  We did stop at several museums along the way and I got lots of ideas about exhibits.  Did any 

of you go to a museum on your summer trip?  If so, come by the Lake Havasu Museum and share your experiences.  We 

are always looking for ways to improve our own exhibits. 

Some things that have happened since my last letter:  1. Our exhibit tablets have all been installed and are working just 

fine.  They all use the same technology and are easier for Museum patrons and staff to operate.  2. Our new telephone sys-

tem allows docents who answer the phone to ñbuzzò the office if the call is for someone there and vice-versa if the office 

answers a call for a docent on duty.  We also included a phone in the work room, with the ñbuzzò feature so volunteers can 

also answer or be ñbuzzedò.   

We are now looking into a ñPoint of Saleò (POS) system for the store utilizing bar-coded labels for all items.  A scanner 

would read the barcode and add all the items scanned to produce a receipt.  It would also automatically update our invento-

ry system so we would be able to know exactly what we have on hand, what we sold and when to order more. 

On another store note, Sally McClure, who has been our store manager for the last several years, has decided to move on.  

Thank you Sally for your efforts to keep the store stocked and looking good.  Weôll miss you!  Yvonne Litchfield is the 

new interim store manager.  We hope sheôll become permanent!  

Our winter program starts off on September 8th AT THE MUSEUM.  We will be showing that Havasu Classic film ñTerror 

at London Bridgeò!  Even if youôve seen it before, come again and look in the background for any of you or your friends 

who were ñextrasò in the crowd scenes.  Look at the differences in the city back then and now.  Weôve grown! 

Welcome back to all those who ñescapedò during the summer and kudos to all of you who stuck it out.  

See you at the Museum! 

Ed Walker, President 

Letter from the Executive Director - 

 

The Museum has been the hub of activity over the summer! 

What has been a quiet time in the past has picked up steam and both improvements and activities have been going full 

steam ahead. 

The installation of tablet-type computers in the Steamboat, McCulloch, Local Stories, London Bridge and Wildlife exhibits 

as well as a new video in the Colorado River exhibit was completed in July. 

The purchase of the tablets was made possible through a donation from the Balloon Festival and Fair Foundation ï London 

Bridge Rotary Foundation Inc. ï from the proceeds of the January 2014 event. 

The second First Things First Back to School Bash brought more than 100 children with their parents and grandparents 

into the Museum July 28. First Things First is a statewide organization that supports the health and early learning of young 

children in Arizona. (see more on page 3) 

The 2015/2016 program schedule is shaping up and promises to be as entertaining as it is educational. As Arizona Human-

ities AZ Speaks finalizes their catalogue, the blanks on the schedule in this newsletter will be filled in. 

The Museum Facebook page now has more than 1,000 ñLikes.ò Folks are checking it every day for a new vintage histori-

cal photo and are having great conversations about their memories. Iôm just trying to figure out how to translate ñLikesò 

into memberships! (Facebook address is: https://www.facebook.com/pages/Lake-Havasu-Museum-of-

History/361800007296156?ref-hl)  

The public restrooms at the Museum will be getting a makeover during the next few weeks, so as they say, excuse our 

dust! New tile flooring will be installed in both the menôs and womenôs restrooms and we hope it doesnôt cause too much 

inconvenience. The project is the result of funding assistance from a grant made possible by the London Bridge Rotary 

Foundation.  

The flags that are flown on the front of the Museum during open hours are also undergoing a makeover. This fall, new 

flags will be introduced along with a refurbished flag-holder. Funding for the flag project was made possible by a grant 

from the London Bridge Lions Club. 

We look forward to seeing you at Movie Night Sept. 8. Members should plan 

to come early (5:30-6:30 p.m.) for a wine and cheese reception and stay for 

the presentation of ñTerror at London Bridge.ò 

Becky Maxedon,  Exec. Director 

Presidents Letter  

Memorial Gifts 
 

For: Fred Kuerner from Judy Whelan: 
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Havasupai Elementary School Fourth-graders Tour Museum 
 

    Three fourth-grade classes from Havasupai Elementary School toured the museum May 12, 13 and 14 with 

about 20 in each class.   

  The following are excerpts  from reports written by Mr. Schendelôs students describing their impressions of 

the Museum. 

  ñMy favorite exhibit was the Chemeheve center. I liked how the lady let us mash the seeds like they used to 

do in the old days. I also liked how they let us open the drawer to see the foods. I even liked the little doll of a 

grandma and how the grandmas dressed in the old days.  It was so fun going to the museum.ò 

  ñThe museum was awesome.  I want to be there everyday.ò 

  When I went inside the museum I saw some interesting things.  The museum smelled funny.  There were 

many stations.  The three stations I wrote about were the London Bridge, Rock Art, and Animals or Mam-

mals.ò 

  ñAt the museum I saw a lot of stuff.  I liked how there was a kids corner.  It was cool how there were animals 

stuffed.  I liked the beaver skin most of all.ò 

  ñWhen I went to the Lake Havasu Museum I saw some inventions that were made by McCulloch. In the in-

vention part of the museum, McCulloch made a chain saw and a motor for a boat.ò 

  ñToday I went to the Lake Havasu Museum. I saw a Desert Rose.  It is a rock that looks like a rose. I saw a 

Malachite, it is a rock that is green and blue mixed together. There was also quarts crystal, it is white and very 

pointy. There was a brown crystal too.ò 

  ñThere is a mining place to.  It showed pictures of early explorer.  Also Parker Dam. There was a place called 

water in the West.  There is a place called Site Six. I had a good time. I hope I can come again.ò 

  ñThe Chemeheve exhibit was my favorite because it showed how they made flour by grinding seeds with 

rocks.  I also liked the baby carrier. It was also cool that they made their own maracas. It was cool how they 

had a doll of a Mohave lady. I really liked the museum. It was an experience I will never forget.ò 

Back to School Bash at the Museum 
 

  A special free event for young children and their parents took place at the Museum July 28. This was an 

open house from 3-6 p.m., sponsored by First Things First, a statewide organization dedicated to children 

from birth to 5 years and their health and education. Director Merritt Beckett said introducing children to sci-

entific concepts at an early age can encourage a love of learning that lasts throughout their school career. Erin 

Taylor is the area representative.  

  This event coincides with the museumôs special childrenôs exhibit ( see page 6). 

  The first 75 children ages 6 and under who attended received a free book and bag from First Things First. 

  To learn more about First Things First and the importance of early learning, visit www. readyAZkids. Com. 
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Historic English Village Circa 1970-`80s ð Pictures from the archives of the Museum 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


